St. Louis City Senior Citizens Services Fund

 Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 21, 2017
10:00 am-Noon
Present:  
Chauncey “Skip” Batchelor, Cynthia Crim (Co-Chair), Sr. Mary Ann Nestel, Bill Siedhoff (Chair), Ann Bannes
Excused:
Theresa Mayberry, Karl Wilson
Guests:  
William Kuehling 
Note Taker:
Jamie Opsal
	TOPIC
	FOLLOW-UP

	Call to Order:  Bill welcomed Board members and called the meeting to order. The Approval of Minutes from August 24, 2017 were read and a motion by Sister Mary Ann Nestle to approve the minutes as submitted. Ann Bannes seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved as read.
	

	Chair Report:  
Senior Services Fund Budget Process:  

· The Missouri Statute that provides for the establishment of the Senior Citizens Services Fund requires that the money generated by the property tax must go through the city's appropriation process. That requires getting the approval from the Board of Aldermen and the Board of Estimate & Apportionment (Mayor, President Board of Aldermen and City Comptroller). Efforts were made during the legislative session to get the statute changed so the funds would come directly to the Senior Citizens Services Fund, similar to the way tax funds are received by the Mental Health Board, Children's Services Fund and DD Resources. Unfortunately all of the bills that contained this amendment failed to pass.
·  It was suggested by the Mayor's office that tax money intended for the Senior Citizens Services Fund be treated as a grant and be included as a line item in the budget of the Department of Human Services and subdivided into three categories; professional services, contingency reserve and administrative services. 
· It is not clear at this time how the City Comptroller’s office is going to accept fund request.  Need to follow up with City Comptroller’s office on fund request process and reporting requirements.
· Program and Grants Committee needs to understand how the funds will flow and when so they can plan to release first grant application process. 
State Budget Cuts to Senior Services: Concern that because of recent cuts to state budget for senior services the local funds would end up back filling the services that were covered by the state.  
· HCBS & Nursing Home Care, Funding for Area Agencies on Aging: the Gov. vetoed HCB 3 which means that HCBS eligibility has been restricted. The estimate is that this will impact around 8,000 Missourians. The legislature has formed a committee to look into ways to restore funding for Home and Community Based Services.
· MORx Reauthorization: The Legislature also approved SB 139, which reauthorizes MORx. The measure reduces eligibility for MORx, limiting the program to those who are dually eligible for Medicaid and Medicare. About 60,000 Missourians will lose assistance. However, had the program not been reauthorized, about 250,000 Missourians would have lost assistance. 
· The Board concerned that the senior funds will now have to offset the cuts in the state budget.  They discussed what role they can play legally in advocacy.  Since the Board is not under the same restrictions as a non-profit, government entities can lobby, provide public education and expend funds.  Board members can also speak out. They requested the Executive Director to reach out to Clay and Platte County to see if they fund advocacy efforts.
13th Annual Missouri Senior Services’ Levy Fund Meeting:  Both the Chair and the Executive Director attended the Senior Levy meeting.  They had an opportunity to meet with Board members and Staff from other counties who have the Senior Fund.    

  
	Follow up with Comptroller’s office on fund request process and reporting requirements
Inquire if Platte and Clay budget for advocacy efforts



	Executive Director’s Report:
Met with local foundations who support aging services in the city and the Area Agency on Aging to introduce myself and see how we can work together in the future. Met with Nancy Morrow-Howell from Washington University who has offered an intern to assist the Board with research on best practices and some asset mapping for the Programs and Grants Committee. Dr. Morrow-Howell also offered assistance to the Board with strategic planning.  The Board unanimously decided to have ED follow up with Dr. Morrow-Howell for potential support for Strategic planning.    
	ED follow up with strategic planning resources

	Next meeting:   Thursday, October 26, 2017 at 9:00 am -12:00 
	


